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产品标题

β-苯乙醇;苯甲原醇;2-苯基乙醇

CAS号

60-12-8

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
HAARMANN 713781 PLATINIQUE 79743

NFPA
Flammability 1
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 2
Reactivity 1
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Fragrance compound.
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CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
May cause SENSITIZATION by inhalation and skin contact.
HARMFUL - May cause lung damage if swallowed.
Harmful in contact with skin and if swallowed.
Irritating to eyes, respiratory system and skin.
Toxic to aquatic organisms, may cause long- term adverse effects in the aquatic
environment.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Accidental ingestion of the material may be harmful; animal experiments
indicate that ingestion of less than 150 gram may be fatal or may produce
serious damage to the health of the individual.  There is some evidence to
suggest that this material can cause, if swallowed once, irreversible damage
of organs.  Overexposure to non-ring alcohols causes nervous system symptoms.
These include headache, muscle weakness and inco-ordination, giddiness,
confusion, delirium and coma. Digestive symptoms may include nausea, vomiting
and diarrhea. Aspiration is much more dangerous than ingestion because lung
damage can occur and the substance is absorbed into the body. Alcohols with
ring structures and secondary and tertiary alcohols cause more severe
symptoms, as do heavier alcohols.  Essential oils cause mild irritation of
the mouth if taken orally, causing more saliva to be produced and a warm
feeling. Large amounts affect the digestive system causing nausea, vomiting
and diarrhea. Sometimes urination may be affected, causing difficulty or pain
in urinating, reduced urine output, blood in the urine, unconsciousness and
shallow breathing. Lung swelling and inflammation are possible complications.
Stupor, excitement and respiratory failure may result, as well as
convulsions; the central nervous system may either be depressed or
stimulated. The kidneys may be damaged, and swelling and severe clogging can
occur in the lungs, skin and kidneys. Essential oils increase the rate of
miscarriage, but in low doses do not usually cause an abortion.  An estimated
acceptable daily intake of up to 500 microgram per kilogram body weight was
estimated for the terpene/ terpenoids, citral, geranyl acetate, citronellol,
linalool and linaly acetate (expressed as citral).  Twenty-third Report of
the Joint FAO/WHO Expert Committee on Food Additives  Tech. Rep. Ser. Wld
Hlth Org. No. 648, 1980.
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EYE
  This material can cause eye irritation and damage in some persons.  The
material may produce severe irritation to the eye causing pronounced
inflammation. Repeated or prolonged exposure to irritants may produce
conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may be harmful; systemic effects may
resultfollowing absorption.  There is some evidence to suggest that this
material, on a single contact with skin, can cause irreversible damage of
organs.  The material may cause moderate inflammation of the skin either
following direct contact or after a delay of some time. Repeated exposure can
cause contact dermatitis which is characterized by redness, swelling and
blistering.  Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example, cuts,
abrasions or lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects.
Examine the skin prior to the use of the material and ensure that any
external damage is suitably protected.  Toxic effects may result from skin
absorption.  The material may cause severe skin irritation after prolonged or
repeated exposure and may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the
production of vesicles, scaling and thickening of the skin. Repeated
exposures may produce severe ulceration.

INHALED
  Inhalation of vapors or aerosols (mists, fumes), generated by the material
during the course of normal handling, may be damaging to the health of the
individual.  The material can cause respiratory irritation in some persons.
The body's response to such irritation can cause further lung damage.
Inhalation of essential oil volatiles may cause dizziness, rapid, shallow
breathing, increased heart rate, respiratory irritation, loss of
consciousness or convulsions. Urination may stop, and there may be swelling
and inflammation of the lungs.  If phenols are absorbed via the lungs,
systemic effects may occur affecting the cardiovascular and nervous systems.
Inhalation can result in profuse perspiration, intense thirst, nausea,
vomiting, diarrhea, cyanosis, restlessness, stupor, falling blood pressure,
hyperventilation, abdominal pain, anemia, convulsions, coma, swelling and
inflammation of the lung. This is followed by respiratory failure and kidney
damage. Phenols also cause loss of sensation and general depression at high
concentrations. The toxicities of phenol derivatives vary.  Inhalation of
high concentrations of gas/vapor causes lung irritation with coughing and
nausea, central nervous depression with headache and dizziness, slowing of
reflexes, fatigue and inco-ordination.  The material may produce respiratory
tract irritation, and result in damage to the lung including reduced lung
function.
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CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Limited evidence suggests that repeated or long-term occupational exposure
may produce cumulative health effects involving organs or biochemical
systems.  Asthma-like symptoms may continue for months or even years after
exposure to the material ceases. This may be due to a non-allergenic
condition known as reactive airways dysfunction syndrome (RADS) which can
occur following exposure to high levels of highly irritating compound. Key
criteria for the diagnosis of RADS include the absence of preceding
respiratory disease, in a non-atopic individual, with abrupt onset of
persistent asthma-like symptoms within minutes to hours of a documented
exposure to the irritant. A reversible airflow pattern, on spirometry, with
the presence of moderate to severe bronchial hyperreactivity on methacholine
challenge testing and the lack of minimal lymphocytic inflammation, without
eosinophilia, have also been included in the criteria for diagnosis of RADS.
RADS (or asthma) following an irritating inhalation is an infrequent disorder
with rates related to the concentration of and duration of exposure to the
irritating substance. Industrial bronchitis, on the other hand, is a disorder
that occurs as result of exposure due to high concentrations of irritating
substance (often particulate in nature) and is completely reversible after
exposure ceases. The disorder is characterised by dyspnea, cough and mucus
production.  There has been some concern that this material can cause cancer
or mutations but there is not enough data to make an assessment.  There is
some evidence that inhaling this product is more likely to cause a
sensitization reaction in some persons compared to the general population.
There is limited evidence that, skin contact with this product is more likely
to cause a sensitization reaction in some persons compared to the general
population.  Chronic exposure to salicylates produce problems with
metabolism, central system disturbances, or kidney damage. Those with pre-
existing damage to the eye, skin or kidney are especially at risk.
Hypersensitive reactions can occur, especially in people with asthma. These
symptoms include itchy wheals and other skin eruptions, an inflamed nose,
shortness of breath and serious narrowing of the airways (which can even
cause death). Chronic exposure to parabens by skin contact, ingestion or
injection can cause hypersensitive reactions. There may be cross-sensitivity
between different species, so people can be develop allergic symptoms if they
were sensitized by other chemicals. Symptoms include acute narrowing of the
airways, hives (itchy wheal), swelling, running nose and blurred vision.
There may be anaphylactic shock and rash.  Intolerance to perfumes, by
inhalation, may occur if the perfume contains a sensitising principal.
Symptoms may vary from general illness, coughing, phlegm, wheezing, chest-
tightness, headache, exertional dyspnoea, acute respiratory illness,
hayfever, and other respiratory diseases (including asthma). Perfumes can
induce hyper-reactivity of the respiratory tract without producing an IgE-
mediated allergy or demonstrable respiratory obstruction. This was shown by
placebo-controlled challenges of nine patients to "perfume mix". The same
patients were also subject to perfume provocation, with or without a carbon
filter mask, to ascertain whether breathing through a filter with active
carbon would prevent symptoms. The patients breathed through the mouth,
during the provocations, as a nose clamp was used to prevent nasal
inhalation. The patient's earlier symptoms were verified; breathing through
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the carbon filter had no protective effect. The symptoms were not transmitted
via the olfactory nerve but they may have been induced by trigeminal reflex
via the respiratory tract or by the eyes.  Cases of occupational asthma
induced by perfume substances such as isoamyl acetate, limonene,
cinnamaldehyde and benzaldehyde, tend to give persistent symptoms even though
the exposure is below occupational exposure limits.  Inhalation intolerance
has also been produced in animals. The emissions of five fragrance products,
for one hour, produced various combinations of sensory irritation, pulmonary
irritation, decreases in expiratory airflow velocity as well as alterations
of the functional observational battery indicative of neurotoxicity in mice.
Neurotoxicity was found to be more severe after mice were repeatedly exposed
to the fragrance products, being four brands of cologne and one brand of
toilet water.  Certain substances, commonly found in perfumes or perfumed
products, produce hypersensitivity. Sensitising constituents have been
classified as Class A (common sensitisers) or Class B (rare sensitisers) in a
Japanese study (Nakayama 1998). Contact allergy to perfumes occurs with a
relatively high incidence, such incidence only surpassed by nickel allergy in
the community. In a Danish study, it was found that about 1.1% of the
population was allergic to Peru balsam or "fragrance mix".  There is no cure
for perfume allergy. Once sensitised, exposure to even minute amounts of the
perfume, gives rise to eruptions and eczema. These symptoms may be treated
with steroid creams, although frequent recourse to this treatment produces
unwanted side-  effects.
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